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Welcome to the Summer edition of the Garioch Gazette, the 
newsletter of the Garioch Partnership.

As it’s the summer holidays, we won’t be in the office as much as 
usual, so if you need to contact us, it’s best to e-mail us. Also, both 
Dawn and Louise will be on leave for part of the school holidays –
details are in the diary at the end of the Gazette.  

you will see plenty more of 
the Doric news in the 
Gazette! 

Congratulations also to Dawn, for completing her 
University Postgraduate Diploma in Community 
Learning and Development.  Part of her studies 
focussed on Community Resilience and Dawn 
gave a brief overview of this at our AGM in June.

Many of you may have heard, our very own 
“Doric Mannie” Nom Wright was nominated for 
an “Inspiring Aberdeenshire” award for 
promoting Doric. Nom and Dawn were lucky 
enough to attend the awards evening at Haddo
House recently. 

Sadly our Nom didn’t win his category, but he is 
definitely a winner in our eyes and we’re sure



The Garioch Partnership AGM 2017

John also acknowledged the TGP 
Board, thanking them for their 
support over the past year.  He gave 
special thanks to Audrey Findlay, for 
her knowledge and support in the 
past years, as she retired from the 
Board. 

He also reminded everyone that we 
are always happy to take on more 
board members - there is one board 
position available.

Our AGM and Summer Forum 
was held in the Garioch Heritage 
Centre on Monday  12th June. 

Chairman John Chapman 
welcomed everyone, then 
presented his report, highlighting 
the work that TGP have achieved 
over the last year. 

It’s been another busy year for 
TGP, and we are hoping to build 
on that in 2017-18. 

Our Treasurer, Marion 
Chapman then gave an 
overview of our 
financial accounts. 

The full details of our 
work and financial 
accounts are available in 
our Annual Report 
2016-17, which is now 
available on our 
website.



Following a break for refreshments, 
Nora Radcliffe, Chair of the Garioch 
Heritage Society gave us a brief 
update on their development of the 
Garioch Heritage Centre.

She acknowledged that it has been 
a long haul to get to where they are now, but they 
are aiming to open in September.
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We have to give big thanks to the 
Garioch Heritage Society for 
offering us such a warm welcome 
– and fantastic hospitality!

There were many compliments, both 
on the evening and in the days 
following, regarding both the venue 
and the catering, which was 
provided by The Works Coffee Shop.



For those of you who were unable to attend the AGM, you missed 
the discussion around TGP looking to go for a community asset 
transfer for Market Place Primary School (MPPS) in Inverurie.

We hope to run MPPS as a third sector and community hub, serving 
the charities, groups and folk of the Garioch. 

The purpose of a third sector hub is like an old-fashioned community 
centre – space for people to come together, share information, 
learning and the facility.

Obviously we have some ideas for what that space will house… 
childcare, training venue, community space for groups to use, kitchen 
space, small business/social enterprise spaces and whatever you 
need us to provide!

There is a lot of work to be done between now and then… the initial 
paperwork for our request is with the council now. We will keep you 
all updated as the business plan progresses, and will ask for your 
input, support and advice as we need it.

Feel free to let us know what you think matters, and what we can do 
to help you meet that.

Joining us
If you know of any groups who 

may be interested in joining The 
Garioch Partnership, please let us 

know and we’ll pass on an 
application form.

Alternatively, a PDF form can be downloaded from our website -
http://gariochpartnership.org.uk/membership-join/ , or there’s an 
online form that, once completed, gets sent straight to us via e-mail.

TGP Future Development



What do we mean by resilience?
The Oxford English Dictionary defines resilience as

“rebounding or bouncing back”; 

“elasticity: the power of resuming an original shape 
or position after compression, bending,”

and “the quality or fact of being able to recover 
quickly or easily from, or resist being affected by, a 
misfortune, shock, illness”

(Oxford English Dictionary, 2016) 

“Community development seeks to un-tap and mobilise the human capital, 
the skills, knowledge, experience and social and personal attributes 
possessed by individuals, which exist within every community, to create 
strong social and community networks. 

It supports people to organise around the issues that affect them, their 
families and communities, and helps them implement locally led solutions 
using the whole range of assets they may have available to them (human, 
social, physical, cultural, political).” 

Community development and resilience?
What exactly is “community development”? 
Garven, McLean and Pattoni define it as… 

So what is community resilience?
In brief… 

“Community resilience is defined as the ability 
to recover and grow after unplanned events”

Within this definition, there is also the tension 
of “community” where we can lump everyone 
in together and underestimate the differences 

within the areas we live. 

Community resilience & supporting communities to plan        



What tools do we use?

Well… at least that’s what 
Dawn’s son thinks she does!   

(he may have a point)

How do we choose who we work with?
Simply – we don’t!   We work where we are invited… and 
where we can support people to make a difference.
As Saul Alinsky says… 
“Establishing one’s credentials of competency is only part 
of the organizer’s first job. He needs other credentials to 

begin – credentials that enable him to meet the question, 
“Who asked you to come in here?” with the answer, “You 

did.” 

Tools… continued…

and tools like planning for real, as 
well as flipcharts, pens, drawings 

and of course LISTENING!

We use the place standard 
(https://placestandard.scot/ ) 

The national standards for community engagement 
(http://www.voicescotland.org.uk/Seven-NS/ ) 

• Plan
• Fund
• Work together
• Achieve
• Do
• Have a voice

Our role is to 
support 

communities…

What does the partnership do?
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What do we help communities achieve?

How does this aid resilience?

“Many social groups, moreover, require partnership 
between public and private groups. Though government 

should not seek to replace local communities, it may 
need to empower them by strategies of support, 

including revenue-sharing and technical assistance”

(“Community & Sustainable Development” Edited by Diane Warburton. Quoting Etzioni)

Let us know what you want us to do!
Help us get it right… You are our members…
How can we help you … … 

Our role is about empowering communities to be actively 
engaged in planning for their community, not just in times 
of emergency, but in all aspects of community life, and to
support communities to influence local planning and policy. Resilience comes 
with a belief that people are valued, listened to and are equal partners with a 
say on resources, plans and actions.
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Are you ready for Data Protection reform?

Under GDPR, UK citizens will benefit from new or stronger rights:
• to be informed about how their data is used;
• around data portability across service providers;
• to erase or delete their personal information;
• over access to the personal data an organisation holds about them;
• to correct inaccurate or incomplete information; and
• over automated decisions and profiling.

Scottish charities must be aware of all of their requirements and should prepare 
for the GDPR prior to its launch. They may need, for example, to put new 
procedures in place to deal with the GDPR’s new transparency and individuals’ 
rights provisions. In a large or complex organisation this could have significant 
budgetary, IT, personnel, governance and communications implications.

To assist you, the Information 
Commissioner's Office (ICO) website 
contains information on how you can 
prepare for the GDPR, including a 
guide which outlines 12 steps to take 
right now and self-assessment 
checklists to help you.

http://www.oscr.org.uk/news/are-you-ready-for-data-protection-reform
https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/data-protection-reform/

The Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR) 
would like to advise Scottish charities that 
they need to prepare for the upcoming 
changes in data protection legislation.

From 25 May 2018, all organisations will 
have to comply with the General Data 
Protection Regulation (GDPR). Although 
the GDPR shares similarities with the 
existing UK Data Protection Act 1998 
(DPA), it also has some new and different 
requirements.

12 steps to take right now. 



The Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR) is supporting Scottish 
charities publicise their charitable status by providing them with a 
personalised registration logo.

http://www.oscr.org.uk/news/publicise-your-charitable-status-by-using-the-registration-logo

New personalised logo for Scottish Charities

Everyone running a charity should be aware 
of the legal requirement to promote 
charitable status to the public. 

This is set out in section 15 of the Charities 
and Trustee Investment (Scotland) Act 2005 
and explained in the guidance on our 
website: 
http://www.oscr.org.uk/charities/managing-
your-charity/trustee-duties/publicising-
charitable-statusSample logo

To help charities do this in a clear and consistent way, OSCR has produced a 
charity registration logo that can be downloaded free of charge and used on 
a charity's website, email signatures and publications, including hard copy. 
Every logo contains an individual Scottish charity’s number on it.

To download it, all a charity has to do is visit their entry in the Scottish 
Charity Register and click on the link next to ‘OSCR Registration Logo’. We 
have also produced guidelines that explain how it should be used: 
http://www.oscr.org.uk/media/2760/2017-06-26-oscr-registration-
logo_usage-guidelines.pdf

This updated logo replaces the one released in February 2016 - which was 
intended for electronic use only. The feedback showed that organisations
wanted a logo that could be used on printed materials and contained their 
own charity number. This latest version comes in a variety of formats, so 
charitable status can be highlighted on a range of items.



Your Voice Your Choice
The winners of the Your Voice Your Choice awards were 
announced on Tuesday 27th June.  Attendees were also treated to 
a fine feast provided by Fly Cup, as well as having the opportunity 
to network with other groups working in the Garioch area.

Groups were asked to submit bids for projects that would improve inclusion and 
tackle social isolation in Garioch; each group then designed a poster which were 
displayed at community events in towns including Kemnay, Insch and Inverurie.  

Members of the public voted for their favourite projects with the most popular 
projects receiving a share of £35,000, 
funded by the Aberdeenshire Health 
and Social Care Partnership.

With over 2,700 votes cast throughout 
the Garioch area, the group who 
received the most votes were Gordon 
Riding for the Disabled.

Currently providing 17 sessions of 
equine therapy to 69 riders with 
disabilities each week, the funding will 
help pay for the day to day costs of two 
ponies.

Bennachie Leisure Centre £3,360

Foos yer Doos £3,000

Garioch Links Cafe £5,000

Go Dynamix £2,900

Gordon Riding for the Disabled £3,500

Inverurie Men’s Shed £1,200

Kellands Primary School £5,000

Peer Support Group Inverurie £2,000

SensationALL £5,000

The Clachan £3,170

Westhill Men’s Shed £870

Unfortunately, not every group who applied were successful.  However, TGP are 
happy to support them with applications to other funders.  



contact their families and friends through email/social media, take photos and 
be able to access the free downloads from Aberdeenshire Libraries - eBooks, 
audio books, e-magazines, music and more.  

iPad and Tablet Classes
Two very successful iPad/Tablet Classes were 
held in Westhill Library run by Aberdeenshire 
Council’s Leisure Learning, partnering with 
Libraries and iConnect North East.   

These 6 week classes in January & February were 
open to all the community and taken up by a broad 
age range of participants from 50 years young to 97 
year old!!! – YES 97 years old and hungry for 
continual learning she kept the Tutors on their toes! 

Fully funded through a grant from ‘The Garioch 
Partnership’, each class was limited to 5 participants 
to provide quality time to help familiarise themselves 
with their digital device to browse the internet, 

The participants thoroughly enjoyed the course 
saying ‘having a small group helped us ask questions 
and gave us confidence to try things that we 
wouldn’t have.  I am now so much more confident in 
using my iPad/Tablet – thank you so much.’

The course was also assisted by two volunteers 
Stephen Malcolm a Satellite Communications 
engineer and Agnieszka Walicka originally from 
Poland living locally and doing a Masters at RGU in 
Information and Library Studies.

Leslie Murison
Development Officer for Leisure Learning,  Aberdeenshire Council. 

In order to provide the best support to our member organisations, Dawn and 
Louise both work flexible hours and regularly work away from the office.  

We will do our best to return messages left on our answer machine as soon 
as we can, but we cannot guarantee an immediate response.  

If you need a prompt reply, it may be better to drop us an e-mail:

Dawn – dawn@gariochpartnership.org.uk
Louise – info@gariochpartnership.org.uk



Diamonds Trampoline Club, based in Kemnay, recently had 12 gymnasts 
representing Scotland at the recent Regional Team Finals in Birmingham and 
returned with two gold medals and a bronze. 

This success helped Scotland to an overall second place for the entire 
competition and, in addition, Scotland were team champions at Double Mini 
Trampoline (DMT). They were up against teams from Northern Ireland, Wales 
and the eight other English Regional teams.

Due to this success in Birmingham, Diamonds will now have seven gymnasts (a 
record number of participants for the club) competing in the British NDP Finals in 
Telford early July.

Diamonds Trampoline Club are extremely grateful to TGP for their recent 
Community Initiative Grant which assisted in the purchase of a new 
'Ultimate' competition standard trampoline and has greatly improved training 
facilities for our competitive gymnasts and also enabled more kids to join our 
recreational classes.

Sean Wyness, Diamonds Trampoline Club

Diamonds Success



We have recently been made aware of an issue 
concerning mass balloon releases and also paper 
Chinese lanterns, which you may not be aware of.

The Marine Conservation Society has more 
information on their website: www.mcsuk.org, 
along with useful resources, including alternative 
ideas for fundraisers and memorials, plus a 
booklet, ‘Don’t Let Go’.

Releasing balloons in coastal areas (quite aside from the 
litter aspect), poses a threat to wildlife, in particular seals, 
dolphins and seabirds. Balloons that deflate over the 
sea can land in it and are then mistaken for jellyfish by 
dolphins and seals; the balloon twists in the animal’s gut 
with the result that it slowly starves to death. Birds get

Wildlife warning

entangled in the ribbons and strings tied to the balloons.   CaƩle and farm 
animals can choke on balloons, strings and the wire from Chinese lanterns.

Aberdeenshire Council prohibits intentional balloon and lantern releases on 
council owned land and property, by council staff, and at events endorsed or 
supported by the council.  The full Aberdeenshire Council policy is available on 
their website: http://publications.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/dataset/
balloon-and-chinese-lantern-releases

This is a short letter from the Chairman, regarding what our Federation 
attempted to do.  
In the early years’ it was a coming together of various hall committee 
members to compare notes and help each other to improve village halls as 
monies were not very plentiful at that time. The Federation started a block 
insurance scheme in the late 1970’s to make premiums more affordable.  
Nowadays we only administer our block insurance to 37 village halls and 
offer to assist with any information required regarding local halls. 
If any hall committee member is reading this note and is interested in 
joining our block scheme please contact Ron Lyall on 01330860669.
Please ensure the value of your insurance reflect on total rebuild and 
equipment total replacement.
Regards,

Central Aberdeenshire Federation of Halls & Community Associations

Ron Lyall, Chairman  



Staying sun-safe 

Seek Shade between 11am-3pm

Slip on a long-sleeved top! 

Slap on a broad-brimmed hat!

Slop on SPF 30+ sunscreen! 

Slide on sunglasses!

Slurp water!

Get in touch!
We are always interested in hearing from 
schools, colleges and other organisations
who would be interested in hosting our 

presentations. If you would like more 
information then please don't hesitate to get 

in touch - info@masscot.org.uk

MASScot aims to support people who 
have been diagnosed with Melanoma 
and other skin cancers. 
 We provide, counselling and therapy 

services for skin cancer patients and 
their carers.

 We raise awareness of skin cancer 
issues in schools & colleges, 
supermarkets, public events, 
conferences, Parliament, and online. 

 Since 2013, our education has 
reached over 40,000 pupils; 
educating young people on the 
importance of sun protection.

 Our work also focuses on issues such 
as stricter licensing for sunbed 
operators, and increasing the number 
of specialists. 

School visits
As part of our sun safe schools 
education project, MASScot are 
delivering sun awareness lessons 
and workshops across 
Aberdeenshire. 
The purpose of the project is to 
better educate young people on the 
importance of sun protection and 
the dangers of the sun. Melanoma, 
the most serious form of skin cancer, 
is now the most common cancer in 
under 35 year olds - so the need for 
better education and awareness has 
never been greater!
Our trained sun awareness teachers 
deliver free, fun and interactive 
lessons. Since launching the project 
in 2013 we have reached over 
40,000 pupils in Scotland. We have 
expanded the project to cover 
Aberdeenshire and our talented 
teachers; Shona and Jordan, have 
reached over 2000 pupils this year 
alone, delivering an important 
message in time for the summer 
period –
Shade, Slip, Slap, Slop, Slide, Slurp!



Conference: 19/20th September
Inclusive rural development post 
2020: Towards a vision for rural 

Scotland
This year’s conference theme examines 
the key messages we want to share 
and the support needed to achieve this 
vision.
The event will comprise of guest 
speakers, debate panels, networking 
opportunities, exhibitors and 
workshops. It is free to attend 
although donations are welcome. 
More details are available online: 
www.scottishruralparliament.org.uk/ev
ent/scottish-rural-action-conference-
agm-2017/
Our AGM will also take place at the 
conference and four Directors will be 
elected to the board of Scottish Rural 
Action. Information on nominating 
Directors can be found here:
https://www.scottishruralparliament.o
rg.uk/sraelection2017/.   Note that 
nominations for directors are due by 
23rd July 2017. 

Our Action Plan 2017-19 has 
been launched, setting out 
the activities we will be focused on 
during 2017-19. To go with the Action 
Plan, we have unveiled our new logo.
Our Action Plan focuses on Scottish 
Rural Action being a powerful voice 
for the people of rural Scotland. The 
new logo reflects our decision to 
undertake more influencing activities 
using our registered name - Scottish 
Rural Action - in addition to organising 
the Scottish Rural Parliament.
These activities focus on the key 
themes chosen by our members at 
the Rural Parliament - Business, 
Enterprise & Employment, Democracy 
& Governance, Digital Connectivity, 
Land and Transport.
To register your interest in supporting 
these activities please email 
fiona@scr.scot. 

How can TGP help you?
We can support you with: 

• Project planning

• Governance

• Sourcing funding

• Consulting & engagement

• Handling “red-tape”

We’ve also got a variety of equipment 
that groups can borrow for free,
including a digital camera and data 
projector.
We can also provide Independent 
Examination of your charity accounts 
(for a small fee: £40 for members
and £60 + mileage for non-members).

For more information on these, contact info@gariochpartnership.org.uk



Grassroots Giving 2017
Small local groups across the UK 
who are not registered charities can 
apply to the Skipton Building 
Society for £500. 162 winners will 
be chosen by the public. 

Applications should show a real 
commitment to the local 
community, be volunteer 
orientated, and used to relying on 
minimal funds and the good will 
and generosity of members. 
Successful applicants will offer ‘the 
greatest chance to progress ideas 
and activities with a lasting impact.’ 

Deadline for applying is 31st July. 

For more information, 
visit: https://www.skiptongrg.co.uk
/apply-for-funding/

support to aid local charities, groups, 
organizations and projects. 

The Community fund was set up and 
announced at an open day in May 2012 
and to date has donated over £7000.00 
to various charities and causes. 

The aim is to provide financial 
assistance to deserving recipients.

Whilst only available within the Keith 
area originally, we are now inviting 
claims from Turriff, Old Meldrum, 
Inverurie and the surrounding area.

If you are fund raising or have a 
deserving cause please 
email: jan.mackie@wpeters.co.uk

Each month they will choose the 
deserving recipient on our behalf 
which will then be announced in the 
Inverurie Advertiser.

The Keith Builders 
Community charity 

was set up to 
provide financial

Funding
Some of our members 
have already received 
funding from the Co-op’s 
Local Community Fund –
now’s your chance to 
benefit.  

Applications are now 
open for the next round 
of funding and you’ve got 
until 8th August to get 
your application in.  Find out more on their website: coop.co.uk/causes



charities, not-for-profit company limited by guarantee and social enterprises that 
focus on:
• Improve people’s life skills, education, employability and enterprise
• Maximise ability to strengthen community cohesion and build social capacity
• Advance people’s physical, mental health and wellbeing

This programme is intended to support groups/organisations with an income less 
than £250,000. The maximum grant available is £2,000 and should be completed 
within one year.
https://www.foundationscotland.org.uk/programmes/wesleyan-foundation/

This small grants programme aims to support 
Registered charities, constituted voluntary and 
community groups across Scotland.
Grants will be considered from community groups 
(as long as you have a constitution), registered

Wesleyan Foundation
Small Grants

Garioch Partnership Community Initiative Grant Scheme
After a brief delay while awaiting confirmation of funds, 
our Community Initiative Grant Scheme has reopened for 
applications for 2017-18.
If you have a project that you’d like funded; if you’d like more information about 
our funding; or you’d like guidance on how to apply, please get in touch.  
You’ll find more details on our website: www.gariochpartnership.org.uk 
or e-mail info@gariochpartnership.org.uk.

competitions, fashion shows and nature trails.
Remember - The Year of Young People 2018 is a once in a lifetime 

experience as no other country has ever dedicated an entire year to 
young people!

Applications must clearly be completed by young people. The application 
deadline for events between 1st January – 30th June 2018 is Monday 21 
August 2017 by 5pm. See http://young.scot/yoyp2018/yoyp-
articles/create18-fund/ for more information.

Create18 is open to groups of young people from across 
Scotland aged 8-26 who can apply to receive funding for 
events they would like to run in the Year of Young People 
2018.
Create18 events could be anything from film festivals, gigs, 
theatre and dance performances, to art exhibitions, sports



Costs the programme 
CAN’T support

Are you looking for up to £10,000 in National 
Lottery funding to help you get a great idea 
moving? Then look no further. National 
Lottery Awards for All Scotland is here and if 
you are looking for as little as £300 or as much 
as £10,000 for a great community based 
project then it is for you.

If it sounds familiar then that is because 
National Lottery Awards For All Scotland is the 
new name for Awards For All Scotland. We’re 
still here to support great community, arts and 
sports projects across the country, but we 
haven’t just changed our name…

• We have listened to you and we have a 
new shorter and more straightforward 
form to fill in, and

• If you’re successful you will get your money 
more quickly than before.

More information about the fund, or how to 
apply can be found on their website: 
https://www.biglotteryfund.org.uk/global-
content/programmes/scotland/awards-for-all-
Scotland

If you’re interested in applying – get in touch!  
TGP can help you.  We’ve been successful in 

applying for funds for ourselves and for other 
groups in Garioch.

https://bigblogscotland.org.uk/2017/07/10/looking-for-up-to-10k/

Looking for up to £10K?

National Lottery Awards For All Scotland is a partnership 
from Big Lottery Fund, sportscotland and Creative Scotland.

Some costs the programme 
CAN support



A very warm welcome to our newest members: 
Steps Into Wellness and Ury Riverside Park

building a connected community

Friends of Insch Hospital  
and Community 

Kingseat Community 
Association 

Kintore & District Community 
Council 

Bennachie Leisure 
Centre 

Milne Hall,  
Kirkton of Skene 

Lawsondale Sports 
Centre Trust 

Westhill & Elrick 
Community Council 

WEA Scotland ICAN Kiddiwinks SensationALL ORCA 

Newmachar Community 
Centre Association 

Hatton of Fintray Hall & 
Community Association 

Premnay Hall & Community 
Association 

Logie Durno Hall 
Committee 

Friends of Garlogie 
Day Centre 

Gordon Dementia 
Services 

Wartle Community 
Association 

Kemnay Breakfast and After 
School Club 

Westhill Community Church Newmachar Community Council 

Girl Guiding Gordon The Philosophy Café Westhill Men’s Shed Fly Cup Catering Ltd 

Garioch Jazz Club Inverurie Events GATE Fetternear Hall Garidge Theatre 

Inverurie & District 
Men’s Shed Inspiring Insch Bogbeth Pavilion 

St Lawrence Hall,  
Old Rayne 

Cornfields 
Scotland Ltd. 

Garioch Arts 
Group 

St Andrews 
Parish Church 

Garioch Under 5s 
Forum 

Grampian 
Opportunities 

iConnect NE 
(Footprints) 

Kinellar Community 
Association 

1st Stop Toddler 
Group 

Garioch Community 
Kitchen 

Cluny, Midmar & Monymusk 
Community Council 

Kemnay Village Hall 
Management Committee 

Westhill & District Community 
Sport & Leisure Hub 

Foos Yer Doos Sing 
Song Club 

Garioch Community 
Sports Hub 

Blackburn & District 
Rotary Club 

Kemnay Primary School 
PTA 

Inschy Winchy 
Spiders 

Newmachar 
Playgroup 

Computers and 
Integration 

Scout Hall 
Playgroup Westhill Golf Club 

Insch Connection Museum Alehousewells Primary School 
Parent Council 

Bennachie Community Council 

Echt & Skene 
Community Council 

RSPB Kemnay Wildlife 
Explorers 

Port Elphinstone 
Community House 

Fintray & Kinellar 
Community Council 

Garioch Heritage Society Southwest Aberdeenshire CAB Inverurie Community Council 

Echt School PTCA Spectrum Singers Greener Kemnay Smile Scotland Insch School PTA 

Diamonds Trampoline  
& DMT Club 

Gordon Riding for the 
Disabled Association 

Inverurie Academy  
Parent Council 

Oyne Community 
Association 

Inverurie Hockey 
Club 

Kemnay Monday 
Club Port Toddlers Action Kintore Ltd Inverurie Angling 

Association 

Pitscurry Environmental 
Project 

Kemnay Community Council Garioch Youth Musical  
Society 

Insch School Parent 
Council Home-Start Garioch Bailies of Bennachie 

Business Matters 
Aberdeen 

Jog Scotland Westhill Garioch Indoor Bowling Club St Anne’s Episcopal Church 

Kellands School  
Parent Council Steps Into Wellness Ury Riverside Park 

Port Elphinstone 
School Parent Council 94 

Members



The Garioch  Partnership SCIO, Registered in Scotland, Charity No: SC043548

1st Floor
Wyness Hall, 

Jackson Street,
Inverurie,  
AB51 3QB

01467 628801 @Garioch_tweets

info@gariochpartnership.org.uk
www.gariochpartnership.org.uk

The Garioch Partnership

The next edition of the Garioch Gazette, TGP’s quarterly e-bulletin 
will be published in September. Any articles should be sent to 

info@gariochpartnership.org.uk by Friday 15th September.

This newsletter is circulated to a mailing list of approx. 200 “active 
citizens” who in turn are invited to circulate it to their personal and 

community networks - caring and sharing! 

If there is anything else you would like to see in the newsletter, 
please let us know.

Dates for your diary
Friday, 30th June Schools break up

17th – 24th, 
31st July - 14th August Dawn on Leave

17th – 30st July Louise on Leave

Tuesday, 22nd August Schools go back

Saturday, 9th September
7.30 - 11.30pm

Wigs & Wellies Family Disco
- in aid of Kiddiwinks Kemnay

Saturday 18th November, 7.30pm Take This Tribute night, in aid of Kiddiwinks
Kemnay Village Hall, £20 per ticket


